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March 15, 2011
Introduction
Kevin Johnston, FAA WET Co-Lead welcomed everyone.  He stated that the compression wind agenda item will be moved toward the end of the meeting.  
Operational Bridging (OB)
Kevin continued discussions on OB with Steve Abelman of the FAA (leads the weather research group) and Steve is promoting the OB concept and OB is becoming better known in the FAA.  Many of the discussions were on the Table Top exercise and the logistics are close to being determined.  The selected WET members are prepared to travel to Atlantic City next week to review the CoSPA/LCH scenarios from last year so they will be able to use them for the Table Top exercise.  The efforts will consist of starting with last year’s scenarios and develop the scenarios for use during the Table Top exercise.  Once the scenarios are developed, they should be reviewed by others to determine their potential effectiveness.  The WET is anticipating the scenarios to be ready for presenting in Atlanta in May.  The scenario development team consists of:  Tom Lloyd, Kevin Johnston, John Huhn, Jeff Sarver, Pat Murphy, and Larry Larkin.
Matt Fronzak is creating a Concept of Operations (ConOps) outline and has started inputting some data/information.   Kevin mentioned that the ConOps needs to be on a high priority.  

Kevin plans to provide an update on OB in some form at the ARAM conference in August.  The ARAM agenda needs to be reviewed to determine a location to provide an update.  Tom Lloyd mentioned that abstracts are due on 1 April.  John Huhn suggested that Kevin contact Dave Pace of the FAA to determine if it’s possible to have an extension on the abstract.  Kevin stated he will start drafting the abstract and share with the WET during the next meeting so it can be discussed; therefore, it should be an agenda item.

When the WET meets with the FET and FCT, the WET needs to demonstrate what OB is.  It would be useful to have LCH/CoSPA in front of the planners prior to introducing the OB concept.  This type of demonstration needs to be developed by the WET.

Kevin stated that he is anticipating a meeting with the CSG in April to present OB.  Kevin also stated he will be working with the CSG to close out some tasks that the CSG needs justification to close out, but Kevin understands their need to have a paper trail.

Winter Weather Forecast

The CSG has provided the winter weather forecast tasking to the WET last week.  Kevin stated the WET’s goal should be to have a product/process ready for test or evaluation by this upcoming winter.  Tom Lloyd mentioned the scope of the task may be too broad and may need to be defined a little better.
Nic Major asked if there is a product/process being used currently and can the WET retrieve it to start building from that?  Tom Lloyd stated there is a SREF that provides some information.  The WET needs to determine how the SREF information would apply to ATM.  Kevin mentioned that the Port Authority is currently using 4 different tools/forecasts and at times there are conflicting forecasts.  The idea of one forecast that everyone uses, not just ATM, could be a potential goal of the WET.  Tom Lloyd confirmed that there was some disagreement among the various forecasts on the one day, especially pertaining to uses of runways and which runway should be cleared first.  Tom stated that the WET does not know if the WET would be able to influence the Port Authority’s forecast.  Matt Fronzak mentioned that the WET needs to avoid the production of another forecast product and just provide a new tool.  The process needs to be carefully reviewed to ensure any tool or procedure will be well received.   Kevin mentioned that a winter weather forecast may already be out there and that the WET may only need to modify an existing product/procedure.  Shawn McClosky stated the issue is with non CDM personnel/airlines.  Kevin suggested that the WET may need to inform the CSG of the issues with this task prior to the WET becoming fully engaged.  Darin Meyer stated that several airport authorities are using the CIWS winter forecast.
FAA Budget/Future meetings
Currently, the CDM General meeting is tentatively planned for Atlanta, GA at Delta Air Lines the week of May 2nd.  The meeting is planned to start Monday afternoon and finish Friday at noon.  More information will be available this week.  Everyone should look for the announcement.

Kevin and Tom Lloyd may be attending the ATCA Technical Symposium on May 18 as a weather panel has been approved.
The WET (Kevin, Tom, and Todd) should start preparing an agenda for the May meeting in Montreal.  Nic stated that several members of the CWET will be in attendance.

The FPAW “Vision” meeting on July 14 in Washington DC will be ½ day of CDM and ½ day for industry.  The industry focus will be on the future of weather integration.

There is a planned CDM General one-day meeting established for September 22 at CSC in Chantilly, VA.

Wind Compression

Kevin stated he has Jarred Lichty, from AvMet, assisting him on wind compression. Jarred has evaluated the Jason Baker’s tool on wind compression and has provided several comments to Kevin and Matt Lorentson.  Jarred is currently working on items for Jason to modify.  There is still an issue to have wind information at higher levels.  There are a few ideas being discussed regarding incorporation of wind information at higher levels and the correct approach to incorporate the high wind information.  Wind information from 7000 feet and less is what is currently desired to determine compression related occurrences. 

Kevin informed the WET that Jason is fully aware there will be some requested modifications to the wind compression tool.  

Currently, the WET needs to understand how to approach the process for proceeding on this task.  Kevin stated he had a conversation with Mike Sammartino of the FAA System Operations office and Mike fully supports the WET pursuing the wind compression task.
Other
Kevin mentioned there are several people from several companies that have requested to be on the WET.
Actions
1. Kevin will draft an OB abstract paper for ARAM by next WET bi-weekly.

2. Kevin, Tom Lloyd, Todd, and Nic to start drafting a WET agenda for Montreal.

3. WET wind compression sub-team will develop wind scenarios.

4. Kevin will coordinate with the CSG regarding closing several of the open WET tasks and what has to be completed to close the items.
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